Mr. George B. Powers, 608 Fourth National Bank Bldg., Wichita, Kansas.

Dear George:

Julian Ralston has written me about the commotion that has been stirred up by certain of the Oklahoma people. I sent a copy of your letter, without giving your name, of course, to our Professor Davis, faculty representative, and he in turn sent a copy to Walter Kraft, the Oklahoma faculty representative. Apparently it was one of Mr. Kraft's operatives that contacted Mr. Good.

I didn't know that I was doing anything that would cause you embarrassment or discomfort, and as I told Julian, I will be glad to come to Wichita to clear up the matter and take full responsibility. I desire to have a visit with Mr. Good and explain to him that I had no desire to impose upon his friendship with you. I am very sorry if it has caused either of you any inconvenience. Certainly people who teach in Kansas should cooperate to a point that outsiders do not inveigle our best boys outside the state. I do not claim that the University has any claim on you or Mr. Good more than any other school in the State of Kansas, but I do believe that Kansas boys should attend Kansas institutions unless the boys themselves declare a desire to go outside the state.

I have made it a practice to stay at the University and teach rather than to spend my time in the guise of an employment agency.

Trusting that you will feel that I have not imposed upon you unduly, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.